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January 6, 2017 

 

The Honorable Orrin Hatch 

United States Senate 

104 Hart Senate Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20510 

 

Dear Senator Hatch: 

 

On behalf of the National Association of Police Organizations (NAPO), I am writing to 

you to express our support for the Rapid DNA Act of 2017. 

 

NAPO is a coalition of police units and associations from across the United States that 

serves to advance the interests of America’s law enforcement through legislative and 

legal advocacy, political action, and education. Founded in 1978, NAPO now represents 

more than 1,000 police units and associations, 241,000 sworn law enforcement officers, 

and more than 100,000 citizens who share a common dedication to fair and effective 

crime control and law enforcement. 

 

Science and technology has allowed state and local law enforcement to use DNA 

evidence to convict guilty offenders and exonerate the innocent.  However, the 

processing of DNA evidence under current law can take weeks or even months due to 

backlogs at crime labs.  This significantly delays a perpetrator being brought to justice 

or an innocent victim being safe-guarded from further harm.  Rapid DNA technologies 

allow an officer to know within hours whether an individual is wanted for an 

outstanding crime or has a connection to evidence from a crime scene. 
 

The Rapid DNA Act of 2017 will ensure that law enforcement agencies that use rapid 

DNA technology can upload profiles generated by those instruments into the FBI’s 

Combined DNA Index System (CODIS) in the field, following standards and 

procedures to be issued by the FBI, rather than having to go through an accredited crime 

lab. With science and technology evolving, this legislation allows law enforcement to 

keep pace, strengthening our ability to safeguard our communities. 

  

NAPO stands ready to support with any efforts necessary to pass this important 

legislation.  If you have any questions, or if we can be of further assistance, please feel 

free to contact me at: (703) 549-0775. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

William J. Johnson, CAE  

Executive Director 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF POLICE ORGANIZATIONS, INC. 

Representing America’s Finest 

317 South Patrick Street. ~ Alexandria, Virginia ~ 22314-3501 
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